

COPPLE CROWN VILLAGE DISTRICT MEETING

MARCH 11, 2018

Meeting called to order at 10:42am

We have sand on the way and Mat will be getting salt on Monday (3-12-2018).

We need to make a plan for next winter about sand and salt and delivery amounts.

It was suggested that we look at the sander and see if there is a way to adjust how much and where the sand gets thrown. It seems to go farther out to the sides than the main road.

Steve Mraz suggested that we get a stock of sander and plow parts so that it can be easily fixed without having to wait for a parts store to open.

Virginia Skinner asked about the life span of the sander. Steve Mraz said that it all depends on how it is cared for, but that would be a good question to ask.

We talked about the possibility of going to a contract for next winter's plowing, including a set dollar amount.

The load limit signs need to be found (if we have them) and posted.

Cindy Wheeler reported that some of the mail for the village has been opened and at least one piece was soaked and then placed in the mailbox. It was suggested that a security camera be turned to face the mailboxes.

We will ask the post office if we can put the mailboxes in number order, by street, when we put up the new mailbox holders.

Cindy Wheeler and Kelly Bisson talked about what we need to put in the annual report.

We talked about term limits and the possibility of changing them. Nothing was decided.

The idea of dissolving the village and having it be town operated came up. The three biggest questions that were brought up were the roads (Would they keep up with plowing? Would they pave?), the water system (Who would do the regular maintenance? What about emergency operations?), and the pool (would it be a public pool for all of New Durham? Would there be a membership required?). Would the town turn Copple Crown owned land in to condo lots? There would need to be assurances, in writing, from the town that we would be taken care of and how things would change before considering it.

Virginia Skinner suggested getting some "Travel at your own risk" signs for upper Mountain Drive as well as some signs of similar nature for use of the hills/trails behind the lodge. Innsbruck and Garmish need road signs as well.

We are going to ask the town about FirstNet, regarding a tower on the mountain. This would be part of the nation wide public safety network, if approved. Middleton is currently looking in to getting a tower as well. The idea of radio whips on the old chair lift, or smaller tower was talked about as well.

Plodzic and Sanderson is paid off.

The treasurer's report:

Beginning balance:	\$11,662.92
Ending balance:	\$26,638.30

Meeting adjourned at 12:05pm

There were 5 people in attendance